UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

June 8, 2021 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday June 8, 2021 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Adam Cohick called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Present:

Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick, Kingsley Blasco and Valerie Mowery
Visitors:  

Heather Mitten, Dan Lehman Co. 47, Melvin King, Randy Mentzer, 
Larry Singer Newburg- Hopewell Fire Co., Paul Deihl, Steve Wiser, Timothy Gehman, Jay Mowery & Mark Wettstein

Approval of Minutes: 
Heidi motioned to approve the minutes from the May 11, 2021 meeting; Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:
 Kingsley motioned to approve the May 11, 2021 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors:
Dan Lehman from Co. 47 was present to introduce himself and give the fire report for the Township.  He also mentioned that the Fire co. is purchasing a New Rescue unit and is asking for a portion to be paid by the different townships.  Upper Mifflin’s portion would be $30,000.00 and could be paid over a three-year period, he would like us to budget for it beginning in the year 2022.
Melvin King was here for a variance for his new 38ft. long building which 20 ft. would be in the township’s setback and Kinglsey made a motion to accept the variance and Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Tim Gehman was here for a variance for a 10 X 14 rebuilt shed that would sit insider the township’s setback area.   Kingsley accepted it and Adam seconded it; all were in favor.

Jay Mowery was here to explain both variances.

Randy Mentzer was present to ask for a safety mirror to be put up at the intersection of N. Middle Rd. & 997.  The Board also would like to see one put up at the intersection of Whiskey Run Rd. & 997.  Valerie is going to call Chemung supply and see if they are available and order them.

Larry Singer was present to give the fire report from Newburg-Hopewell Co. involving Upper Mifflin Township.

Paul Deihl was here to see when the repairs for Gameland Road are going to be started.  Kingsley informed him that the cold patch was purchased and going to get started on the road work.

Correspondence: 
Adam looked over the correspondence and mentioned what was important. 
Gym:
Kingsley made mention that during recent wind storm that the metal bleachers at the gym were damaged.  Valerie called the insurance company to see if they were covered.  They are covered with a $500.00 deductible.  Lauren is going to get some estimates and give them to the insurance representative.
Old Business: 
A resident made a written complaint about a depressed property on Subdivision Rd.   The attorneys would like someone to make a visit to the home owners and see if they are willing to clean up the property.  Kingsley volunteered and that he would inform the Board how he made out.  If that does not take care of the situation the next step would be to send a certified letter to the land owner and tell them that they need to be present at a Board meeting.  Attorney Stephanie Chertock made mention that the Office of aging would maybe 
help and Stephanie said she would call them to see.
Lay Road –

 Road Master Kingsley said they are going to do the prep work in house before the paving company starts laying the new black top, instead of doing the bid over for the entire project.

New Business:   
Heidi made a motion to give a donation to the Cumberland Historical Society in the amount of $200.00 Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

The Board talked about the American Rescue Act of 2021 and mentioned some ways the Board could distribute the monies.  Kingsley asked Bob Shively if it was possible to see if they could bring internet along the mountain and use the EMS tower.  Bob said it could be possible but you would have to be careful with the grounding of the wires.  Bob is going to talk to the company of IN the Styx.

Solicitor’s Report:  
Allied Attorneys was present to talk about the nuisance complaint previously cited under new business.
Road Master:  
Kingsley gave the report and stated that the mowing along the roads had begun and the he cleaned up roads after the recent storm.  He also fixed a stop sign on Harmon Road.
Permit Report: There were 4 new Land Use applications, and 2 new Land Use Permits.  
Bob Shively:  Bob was present and he we email the report to Valerie and will insert in minute book when received.
Approval of Bills:  Heidi motioned to approve the bills for payment, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment: Heidi motioned; Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

Personnel:  Mark Wettstein bought a used bumper and it was not in the shape he thought it was.  He asked the attorneys if there was anything he could do legally to get the money back.  Kingsley mentioned to buy a new skin for the bumper to see if that would work to pass inspection.  Mark said he would look into it.
Adjournment:  Kingsley motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm and Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery
